## TOWN OF LEICESTER WORK BOARD MEETING TUESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2019 6:00 P.M.

The Work Meeting of the Leicester Town Board was held Tuesday, October 8, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at Leicester Town Hall.

**Present:** David Fanaro, Town Supervisor; Karen Roffe, Matt Durbin, Gerald Hull, Joni Santucci, Council Members; Amy Neumann, Town Clerk.

**Others:** Honorable Henry Smith

The meeting was opened at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge to the Flag was led by Supervisor Fanaro.

Supervisor Fanaro opened the floor to Honorable Henry Smith about the upcoming changes in the Court System as of January 1, 2020. The Town of Leicester will increase the number of Court nights. Honorable Smith suggested the second Wednesday and fourth Wednesday of the month. Honorable Smith discussed potential changes to the Bail Reform. Potential Changes are; all cases to be sealed, and notify the District Attorney, Law Enforcement, Department of Criminal Justice and Department of Motor Vehicle via email. The Court Clerk must also notify all the Town Courts within Livingston County. Outstanding warrants have to be recalled by the Town justice. Bail money to be recalled and paid back by January 1, 2020, if Subject not sentenced. The Court must contact all defendants using their preferred contact method for each court appearance. Court dates to be set within 20 days, after 5 days, the defendant must be notified. Honorable Smith expressed that extra time will be needed to accomplish all the changes to the Court Clerks responsibilities. Supervisor Fanaro requested Town Clerk, and Court Clerk to log daily allocated time.

**New Zoning Code:** Reviewed by Town Board Pages 31 through 80. The last 30 Pages will be reviewed next week. Any Revisions will be made on Supervisor Fanaros copy to be handed to Town Attorney, James Campbell

**Adjourned:** Meeting was adjourned at 8:09 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Amy Neumann